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CAREER AND TECHNICAL EDUCATION MEMO NO. 248-24

DATE:	July 1, 2024

TO: 		CTE Administrators

FROM: 	Dr. J. Anthony Williams, Director
		Office of Career, Technical, and Adult Education

[bookmark: _Hlk170223506]SUBJECT: 	Announcing the 2024 Career and Technical Education (CTE) New Teacher Institute

The Virginia Department of Education (VDOE), in collaboration with Longwood University, is pleased to announce that the 2024 CTE New Teacher Institute will be held July 6-August 10, 2024, as an online course with synchronous and asynchronous modules.

The CTE New Teacher Institute provides CTE teachers employed by local school divisions who hold or will hold a provisional license the opportunity to complete the Career & Technical Education Curriculum, Instruction, and Assessment (PEDU 437) course, which satisfies the curriculum and instructional procedures professional studies requirement for teacher licensure.

Preregistration is required no later than July 8, 2024. Participants will be responsible for the course tuition of $855. Tuition reimbursement is not a permissible use of Perkins funds for teachers seeking an initial license.

If you have questions, please contact Heather M. Jones, Family and Consumer Sciences and Related Clusters Specialist, Office of Career, Technical, and Adult Education, at cte@doe.virginia.gov or by telephone at (804) 750-8129.
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